
From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca>
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 

Date: 9/11/2024 7:51:26 AM
Subject: Upcoming news release: UN Quality of Life Survey (September 12, 2024)

Dear Mayor and Council,

I am writing to inform you that the City will be issuing the below news release on Thursday, September 12 regarding a
Quality of Life survey the City is launching on Thursday in partnership with the UN. Council approved participation in this
UN initiative in November 2023.

Please keep this news release embargoed until it goes live from the City media email account at approximately noon on
Thursday.

Maria will reply to this email with the relevant Vancouver.ca link and social media links, once these are live. 

Best,
Paul

Paul Mochrie (he/him)
City Manager
City of Vancouver
paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca 

The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam),
Sḵwx̱wú7mesh (Squamish), and səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations.

City of Vancouver
News Release
September 12, 2024

Take the City’s UN Quality of Life Survey through October 1

Vancouver is taking part in a United Nations (UN) global pilot project on quality of life, as one of 11
cities worldwide invited to join the pilot by the UN.

As part of this program, the City of Vancouver is inviting residents to complete a new Quality of Life
Survey. The survey is open until October 1 and takes about 10 minutes to complete.

By participating in the survey, you’ll help City staff and partner organizations better understand how
different communities experience life in Vancouver and help develop a UN tool designed to measure
quality of life around the world.  

The survey was created using questions from the UN and tailored to reflect life in Vancouver. The UN
Quality of Life Initiative defines quality of life in nine key areas, which in Vancouver are linked to
policies, programs and services delivered by various agencies and levels of government. While the
City of Vancouver is the lead agency collecting the data on behalf of the project, City staff have
worked with staff in other agencies to develop and localize questions.
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“Our team at City Hall is committed to making Vancouver a vibrant, healthy and inclusive city where
everyone can live, work and thrive,” said Mayor Ken Sim. “Partnering with UN-Habitat on this initiative
gives us a unique chance to gather valuable insights and help shape a tool that will benefit cities
around the world.”
 
Participating in the Quality of Life Initiative is part of the work Vancouver is undertaking to refresh its
Healthy City Strategy in 2024 and 2025. The Healthy City Strategy is the City’s plan for social
sustainability, developed in close collaboration with Vancouver Coastal Health (VCH) and other
partners. This initiative also supports the City’s 2020 Council motion to align the Healthy City Strategy
with the UN Sustainable Development Goals.
 
There is no cost to the City of Vancouver to participate in this UN initiative and Council approved
participation in November 2023.
 
The Quality of Life Initiative, led by the United Nations Human Settlements Program (UN-Habitat),
aims to develop a comprehensive, human-centric concept of quality of life and create a new,
innovative tool to measure it in cities worldwide.
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Media contact:
Civic Engagement and Communications
media@vancouver.ca
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